MORGAN COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD

June 6, 2022 8.30 A.M.

Secretary). Terry Brock (Surveyor), Bill Dials (Stormwater Coordinator) and Kerstin Woodard (Recording Drainage Board members present were: Kenny Hale, Don Adams, and Bryan Collier. Also present were

Pledge

Minutes

carried 3-0. Mr. Collier made a motion to approve the 05/02/2022 minutes, Mr. Hale seconded the motion. Motion

Old Business
Mr. Brock is still working with INDOT in regard to Hilldale Cemetery Ditch. There has been no response from Mark Bailey, INDOT's Director of Hydraulics, at this time. Mr. Brock will reach out again today.

seems to be going well. Mr. Dials stated that the Herbicide Applicator has been working for the last two weeks and everything

Outer Drive in Martinsville. Trailers were removed from the mobile home park and the remaining tarps, siding, and other debris were disposed of into Sartor Ditch. Mr. Brock and Mr. Dials investigated the site and a letter was sent to the property owners. The property manager has been in the Surveyor's Office and ditch, keep debris out of the ditch and to keep the top of the banks clean as well. the property owner has been spoken to. Both the property manager and owner were told to clean up the The Surveyor's Office has received two complaints about Sun Valley Mobile Home Park located off of

Stormwater Update

Mr. Hale signed a copy of the MS4 NOI, enabling the Stormwater program to continue operating

Jackson's Junk volunteered a trailer, which was filled at the Henderson Ford Ramp area. were high school age. The Three Rivers location, a natural catch all area, filled a 15-yard dumpster. While The Annual River Clean Up, last month, was a huge success. More than 60 volunteers participated, many

Public Educator will reach out to Mr. Hale about the possibility of displaying the artwork at Waverly Park. Along with the canoe, there will be a podcast; each of the clicks on the podcast can be used towards our required education numbers The White River Alliance has a canoe which has been painted by a local Morgan County Artist. The

Surveyor Update

drain, charging \$100.00 an acre; we Joint Drainage Board met in May, approving Westpoint. Work will be started to take in the new regulated will maintain the outlets

Business Park. Developers may eventually ask us to take in the next section of drain as regulated Mr. Brock stated that he had been approached by a possible developer of parcels to the south of Flagstaff

Adjournment

Collier made a motion to adjourn, Mr. Adams seconded the motion. Motion carried 3-0

Don Adams, Vice Chairm

Kenny Hale,

Chairman

NAMO

MORGAN COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD

Bryan Collier,

Terry Brock, Morgan County Surveyor